Minutes of the March 19, 2011 Meeting

of the

Community Officers Association of Singer Island

A meeting of the Community Officers Association of Singer Island was held at the Corniche Condominium, 

5200 North Ocean Drive, Singer Island, Florida, on Saturday March 19, 2011.
Vendor Showcase:  8:30 – 9:30 a.m.
Call Meeting to Order:  President Mike Slower called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m., thanking the Corniche for hosting the meeting
Proof of Notice of Meeting:  Notice was mailed 11 March, 2011.
Roll Call of Member Associations:  Representatives from eighteen member associations were present.
Committee Reports:  Ron Assef stated that currently there are 324 listings.  There were 19 closings in the past month.  Average market time for sale is 194 days.  List to sale price is 92%.  Median price on island is $442,000.  
Mike Sloser spoke about the need to call our representatives at the state level to protest the deregulation of condominium managers—Bill PCB 11-1.

Dawn Pardo, Councilperson for Singer Island, stressed importance of attending the county meeting on the breakwaters scheduled for Tuesday, 22 March, 9:30 a.m.   The A1A project which runs from Broadway and Blue Heron to Burnt Bridge is on track to be completed in 2012.  Rybovich will develop their mega yacht boat facility at their 20th Street property, investing about $45 million into this center.  The project will take about two years.  As soon as this project was announced, business opportunity inquiries from around the world came in to the city.  Ms. Pardo thanked the audience for their hard work in getting the referendum repealed (March 8 election) that was strictly curtailing development at the marina.

Treasurer’s Report:  Diana DiMeo stated that the current account balance is $5,281.24.
David Cross conducted the Open Forum.  Topics included: employee benefits, unlicensed and uninsured contractors, the use of in house heart defibrillators, using contract employees vs. in house employees and how often member associations were having their plumbing sewer lines/stacks cleaned.  Members were canvassed as to what educational programs they would like COASI to sponsor in the future.  
Mike Sloser spoke about COASI’s move to become ‘green’, encouraging members to provide their e-mail addresses for future meeting notification.  Soon, COASI will only mail paper copies of notices, etc. to office managers and voting representatives.  Notices will also be mailed, by request, to those who do not have internet access.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for April 16, 2011 at the OceanTree.
